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Harewood Plains Update 
 

NALT continues to collaborate with a working group, including Nature Nanaimo, to protect the 

unique natural values of the Harewood Plains. 

 

Along with other organizations, NALT has sent comments to the City of Nanaimo’s Subdivision  

Approving Officer listing our concerns about the threat that the proposed subdivision and planned 

development poses to the Plains including to the critical habitat of three endangered plant species 

present in the area. 

 

On the evening of March 4th, Nanaimo City council passed a motion requesting that the Province of 

BC and the Federal Government work with rights holders and stake holders to protect the  

Harewood Plains. Delegation from NALT, Nature Nanaimo and Kiki Nursery spoke in favour of the 

motion. Councillors received more than 500 messages of support from our community. 

 

The motion also brought the focus of local media to the efforts to protect the Harewood Plains. 

CHLY Radio, Chek TV and the Nanaimo News Bulletin reported on the motion. 

 

The working group is now working to identify next steps for effective engagement with provincial 

and federal politicians to further support the City’s motion. Stay tuned for more information about 

how to support this important conservation effort. 

Hosakia Pinnata, formerly Lotus Pinnatus, the Official Floral Emblem of 

the City of Nanaimo and one of the federally listed endangered species 

of the Harewood Plains. 

Photo by Lynda Stevens 

https://pub-nanaimo.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=2da9ae95-1d4a-42ce-b21f-3c7d3cb0ce08&Agenda=Merged&lang=English&Item=25&Tab=attachments
https://pub-nanaimo.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=2da9ae95-1d4a-42ce-b21f-3c7d3cb0ce08&Agenda=Merged&lang=English&Item=25&Tab=attachments
https://pub-nanaimo.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=2da9ae95-1d4a-42ce-b21f-3c7d3cb0ce08&Agenda=Merged&lang=English&Item=25&Tab=attachments
https://www.chly.ca/local-news/2024/3/6/nanaimo-council-asks-province-and-feds-to-protect-harewood-plains
https://www.cheknews.ca/city-of-nanaimo-calls-on-other-governments-to-preserve-harewood-plains-1194191/
https://www.nanaimobulletin.com/local-news/development-application-spurs-action-to-protect-nanaimos-harewood-plains-7326637
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NEWS FROM NALT 
is published by the  

Nanaimo & Area Land Trust 
 

NALT's Mission is: 
to support, promote and protect  

the natural values of land and water 
in our area 

 
The Nanaimo & Area  
Land Trust Society  

was registered as a B.C. Society  
in 1995, and subsequently was 
granted charitable tax status  

and the right to hold  
conservation covenants. 

Charitable tax #: 
893193771 RR0001 

 
Staff 
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Nanette Leather 
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Conservation Covenants Manager: 
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Pro-bono Services 
Lawyer: John Manning 

Investment Management: 
Andre Sullivan 

 
Board of Directors 

Marni Brown 
David Drakeford 

Nina Locke (Co-Chair) 
Dean Gaudry (Co-Chair) 

Linda Nichol 
Jack Tieleman 

Norm Wagenaar 
Wally Wells (Secretary) 

Fraser Wilson (Treasurer) 
 

Contact us at: 
The NALT Stewardship Centre 

Madrona Building (lower floor)  
Suite #8, 140 Wallace Street 

Nanaimo, B.C. V9R 5B1 
phone:    (250) 714-1990 

email:  admin@nalt.bc.ca 
www.nalt.bc.ca 

 

Bottle Drive Results 
 

Once again our volunteers gathered together to sort refundable 

bottles and raise funds in support of water stewardship. 

 

January 6th dawned cool and clear. Usually we welcome the sun 

at our winter bottle drive, but everyone agreed we could use a little 

more rain with snow at higher elevations. Still, it was nice to not be 

wet and cold on the day. 

 

Our winter bottle drives tend to have lower returns as we hold it in 

the back parking lot of our office rather than our regular higher  

profile site. We do this so we can invite our volunteers to seek  

respite from the cold and enjoy a homemade soup and hot  

beverage. Despite the lower profile site, we raised $1,000 on the 

day. A recent record for the January event. 

 

Thanks to all those who were able to donate their refundable  

beverage containers, thanks to our office building neighbours for 

making the parking lot available for the event, and thanks, as  

always, to our amazing volunteers whoshow up in all kinds of 

weather to help out. 

 

Our next bottle drive will be on April 6th, 2024 in the parking lot  

beside Lucky’s Liquor Store (see poster on page 11).  

 

Once again funds raised will be in support of water stewardship. 

mailto:admin@nalt.bc.ca
http://nalt.bc.ca/
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News from the NALT Natural Abundance Native Plant Nursery March 2024 

 

The last few days have felt like early spring, mixed with late winter.  You can sense it in the changes in bird 
behavior, mild days, emerging green shoots and buds.  Small plants in the greenhouse are starting to emerge 
from the ground.   Every week we notice new signs of spring, a busy and lovely time of year.  

While we make efforts to maintain biodiversity, it’s beneficial for our gardens to provide ecological function, 
besides beauty.  Removing last season’s dead vegetation too early can stress plants by exposing them to  
repeated freeze thaw cycles, as well as destroying dormant pollinators.  We encourage you to leave the 
leaves, ours at the nursery look a little weatherworn, but for good reason.    
 

Volunteers have been busy propagating from seeds and stem cuttings.  Our sales tables will soon be stocked 
with spring plants.  You can see what’s available on our inventory at https://nalt.bc.ca/native-plant-nursery/ 
 or visit any Wednesday 10 - 3 or Saturday 11 – 3 at 3145 Frost Road.  Now it’s also time to salvage 
“volunteer” plants at the nursery and gently prune native shrubs and trees.  We’re offering a calendar/ recipe 
booklet that celebrates the 15 year anniversary Native Plant Edible Demonstration Garden.   
 

The nursery is glad to be supplying spring plant orders for community projects.  This spring we’re working 
with Youth 2020 Can, Snuneymuxw First Nation, Rotary Club, Pacific Gardens, and Haven Society.  

Sunday March 3rd was Nanaimo’s Seedy Sunday sponsored by FoodShare.  The Nursery was happy to be part 
of a favorite annual spring welcome to gardening. We look forward to participating in RDN’s Earth Day on 
Saturday, April 20, at the Bowen Park Complex.  We’ll bring seeds and a few plants, and native plant info. 

Native Seeds for Sale 
About 50 varieties of local 
native seeds are ready for 
sale.   They will be available 
to purchase at the nursery as 
soon as the risk of damage 
by damp, cold weather is 
past.    If you want your 
seeds sooner, just e-mail 
plants@nalt.bc.ca.  Varieties 
are listed on the NALT  
website inventory, and you 
can currently pick up your 
seeds at the NALT office, the 
Nursery, or by mail order.  All 
seeds are $4/ packet.  
When the trails are cleared from winter weather effects, we look forward to offering interpretive nature 
walks on the Parnassian Woods property.  If your group is interested, e-mail us at plants@ nalt.bc.ca.  A visit 
to the nursery is included.   

New volunteers are welcome at our small and unique native plant nursery.  Most volunteer on Wednesdays 
and Saturdays and sometimes for community events. Volunteers learn more about native plants,  
propagation, landscapes.  The work is year round and varies by the season.   If you are interested, e-mail us 
or come by the nursery to take a look.  Visitors are welcome every Wednesday and Saturday. 

Submitted by Susan Fisher  

https://nalt.bc.ca/native-plant-nursery/
mailto:native-plants@nalt.bc.ca
mailto:native-plants@nalt.bc.ca
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Citizen Science Plays a Key Role in Protecting Eagle and Heron Nest Trees 
 

In 2023 the Save Estuary Land Society launched the Bald eagle and Great Blue Heron Nest Tree 

Identification & Monitoring Project with funding from the BC Parks Foundation. Between Jan 3 - Aug 

15th, 45 community volunteers observed and recorded data on the location, activity, and breeding 

success of 86 nest sites from Nanoose to Deep Bay. Monitors submitted 1,355 final reports which 

were summarized for submission to the Provincial Ministry of Water, Land & Resource Stewardship 

(WLRS). In Dec 2023 project data was uploaded to the Wildlife Tree Stewardship Atlas (WiTS). This 

was a people powered project involving approximately 1,500 hours of field time by dedicated  

volunteers and additional volunteer hours contributed by project administrators.  

To help streamline a way for citizen scientists to contribute data about nest locations and submit  

observations, the Ministry has introduced a new data collection app called the WiTS Mobile App.  

Anyone can download the app for FREE and immediately begin contributing to the conservation of 

Bald Eagles, Great Blue Herons and Ospreys (provincially important bird species) anywhere in the 

province. The mobile app can be used in the field with a mobile device or data recorded in the field 

can be uploaded from your desk or laptop computer.  

Story continued on next page 

 
 

An adult and immature Bald Eagle in the nest.   Photo by Wayne Duke 
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Quality Birding Supplies  

 and Expert Advice 

Tel: (250) 390-3669 

www.go-nanaimo.com/birds 

#6-6404 Metral Drive, Nanaimo, B.C.V9T 2L8 

Follow these links to view or download the WiTS Mobile App and Instructions on how to use it. Or 
visit the Community Mapping Network (CMN), a fantastic scientific data warehouse launched in the 
1990’s. The CMN was created to support conservation, inform development decisions, and increase 
public awareness of wildlife issues.  
 

Inventory and mapping of eagle, 

heron and osprey nest trees is 

critical in preventing the loss of 

nest trees and habitat during 

land development and  

construction. As Bald eagles  

often nest in large Douglas-fir 

trees, data also helps protect 

some of the oldest living trees 

remaining in coastal areas of 

Vancouver Island. Data has 

been collaboratively collected 

and managed by the CMN,  

Federal government, Provincial 

Government and the public. 

Grassroots groups and  

members of the public  

contribute significantly to the  

data and now that process is 

more efficient and convenient.  
 

If you have questions about installing or using the WiTS Mobile App please contact either of the  

following people for assistance:  

Patrick Robinson, Ecosystems Biologist, West Coast Region 

BC Ministry of Water, Land and Resource Stewardship Patrick.a.robinson@gov.bc.ca 

Rob Knight, CMN Director rknight@telus.net 
 

Citizen scientists submitting data about Bald eagle and Great Blue heron nest trees is our best 

chance of helping these iconic species survive and thrive. Happy Monitoring! 

 

Denise Foster, Chair 

Save Estuary Land Society  saveestuaryland@gmail.com 

 

 

“You cannot get through a single 
day without having an impact on 
the world around you. What you 
do makes a difference, and you 

have to decide what kind of 
difference you want to make.”  

— Jane Goodall  

 

 

Great Blue Heron in a nest.   Photo by Deborah Freeman 

https://survey123.arcgis.com/share/c00013c9bc024ccd93db14aa6dd239c6?open=menu
https://www.cmnbc.ca/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/WiTS-Survey123-Instructions_Draft.pdf
https://www.cmnbc.ca/atlasgallery/wildlife-tree-stewardship/
mailto:Patrick.a.robinson@gov.bc.ca
mailto:rknight@telus.net
https://www.saveestuarylandsociety.ca/
mailto:saveestuaryland@gmail.com
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Common Pollinators of the Nanaimo Region Field Guide 

NALT is proud to support the tremendous work of  

amateur naturalist and photographer Lynda Stevens in 

publishing her Common Insect Pollinators: A  

photographic guide to Bees, Beetles, Butterflies, 

Moths and Wasps of Nanaimo and Area field guide!  It 

is available for purchase at our NALT office for $20.  You 

can email us to purchase a copy, as they are selling fast! 

Proceeds from the sale of the booklet support  

pollinator stewardship and habitat enhancement  

projects. If you have ever been curious as to what  

insect you just saw visiting your garden flowers this 

field guide is just the thing for you!  Because it is  

specific to our region, you will not have to wade 

through photos of insects that are not even found here 

to find the one you are looking for.  And while  

iNaturalist can be helpful in identification, sometimes 

your photo isn’t clear enough to get much beyond 

‘Bumblebee’.  Lynda has spent hundreds of hours over 

the years photographing pollinators in our area and fine

-tuning her identification skills; her guide provides 

some basic tips on what to look for to distinguish hover 

flies from wasps from bees. Bee sure to get your copy 

while we still have it in stock! 

And more from our pollinator project 

Do you want to get more involved in pollinator conservation and  

habitat enhancement?  There are so many ways that you can help: 

• Enhance pollinator habitat in your own backyard or patio!  Visit 

our pollinator paradise toolkit at our website (https://

nalt.bc.ca/pollinator-project/) to learn a few simple changes you 

can make to turn your garden into a pollinator paradise.  

• Add your garden to our pollinator habitat map to help us track 

pollinator habitat connectivity.  Use this QR code or follow the 

link on the pollinator project website. 

• Join us for a pollinator presentation made by Bonnie Zand,  

 president of the Native Bee Society of BC on April 25 at 7:00pm 

 at the Rotary Field House; 

• Volunteer with us at one of our enhancement sites in Linley  

 Valley and Bowen Park. 

https://nalt.bc.ca/pollinator-project/
https://nalt.bc.ca/pollinator-project/
https://cgeo.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=34a393ce1aac4ee1aac2576a0e3a109b


 

News From NALT  Page 7 



 

News From NALT  Page 8 

 



 

News From NALT  Page 9 

NALT relies on volunteers to fulfil our mission—to support, promote and  
protect the natural values of Volunteer contributions  

November 1st, 2023 - March 3rd, 2024 

Emily Barnewall, Carla Beaudoin, Claude Beaudoin, Emile Beaudoin, Janine Beaudoin, Laura Beaudoin, Laura 

Beck, Holly Blackburn, Doug Bogle, June Bogle, Nicholas Boschman, Linda Brooymans, Marni Brown, Ryan 

Brown,  Ross Campbell, Maliya Cassels, Paul Chapman, Iain Colquhoun, Celine Coschizza, Deryck Cowling, 

Myriam Cuardos, Dave Cutts, Gerry Davis, Marisha Devoin, Pat Donaldson, Kathy Doyle, David Drakeford,  

Victoria Drakeford, Erica Duguay, Hilary Eastmure, Maggie Estok, Ariel Fabbro, Tina Fabbro, Bob Fenton,  

Susan Fisher, Caitlynn Flasha, Dylan Flasha, Dean Gaudry, Jasper Gilmour, Mike Gilmour, Mike Gough,  

Andrew Gray, Lee Grimmer, Robert Haist, Jen Henieux, Basia Henoch, Pat Hogue, Kevan Hudson, Denis 

Hughes, Judy Ingliss, Hunter Jarratt, Peter Jeremy, Ian Knipe, Andrea Krabbe, Carter Kowalski, Adam LaForest, 

Pete Law, Kim LeDuc, Nina Locke, Chris Los, Calem Mau-Tobin, Laura McLeod, Wayne Morgan, Linda Nichol, 

Amanjit Pandher, Janice Porteous, Keya Porteous, Reyhaneh Priest, Simon Priest, Brandt Prunkl,  Sarah 

Pupovac, Arthur Reid, Mika Reid, Haley Robbins, Kelly Roberts, Melinda Roy, Harriet Rueggeberg, Jamai  

Schille, , Louise Shuker, Debbie Sifton, Gary Smart, Cameron Staley, Lynda Stevens, Karen Sugiyama, James 

Taylor, Jack Tieleman, Nikki Toxopeus, Erin Tzvetcoff, Joe VanBushkiejr, Coco vanZyl, Norm Wagenaar, Megan 

Walker, Erik Warners, Jan Weir, John Weir, Wally Wells, Fraser Wilson, Naomi Woods, John Young, Susann 

Young 

NALT is Hosting a  

Streamkeeper Course 
March 23rd - 24th, 9am - 4:30pm. 

Bowen Park Club House 
 

About the Course: This course, developed by the Pacific Streamkeepers Federation,   
will provide  skills and knowledge training on  

protection and restoration of local aquatic habitat. 
 

Couse Materials Cost $20 
 
 

Contact stewardship@nalt.bc.ca for more information and to register. 
 

Space is limited. 

mailto:stewardship@nalt.bc.ca
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